
 
“In accordance with Section 100b(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, I have agreed to 
take an additional item of business to consider summonsing information from the GLA Chief 
Officer. This is on the basis that the information is required prior to the Committee’s 
meeting on 23 March 2022, and the matter arose after the publication of the agenda. 
 
Recommendation: 
 
That the Committee, under provisions of Section 61(1)(b), of the Greater London 
Authority Act 1999 (as amended), requires, Mary Harpley, GLA Chief Officer, under 
section 61(2)(a) of the Greater London Authority Act 1999 (as amended) to provide the 
Committee with all the documents listed below in relation to the City Hall relocation, for 
which notice will be given in accordance with Section 62 of the Greater London Authority 
Act 1999 (as amended) in due course and with the documents to be provided no later than 
two weeks from the date of the notice requiring these documents: 
 

• Part 2 of Mayoral Decision (2705); (on the relocation of City Hall to the Royal 
Docks); 

• Part 2 of Mayoral Decision (2843) on the settlement of dilapidation costs with 
More London; 

• The correspondence with the Landlord of old City Hall on the reduced rent 
offer received in 2020; 

• A detailed project plan showing what was expected, by when for the original 
opening date for the new City Hall– ‘Full occupation by October 2021’; 

• A detailed project plan showing the current position, as of 31 January 2022, in 
relation to occupation of the new City Hall; 

• A mapping showing where staff accommodated at Union Street and the old City 
Hall will be based following the relocation; 

• The additional costs (if any) that have been incurred to allow the Mayor’s Question 
Time and Plenary meetings to take place at the new City Hall, on the 20 January 
2022 and 26 January 2022. 

 


